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Dear Resident 

Residents’ Priority Parking Scheme (ResPark) 

I am writing to inform you about the results of the consultation we undertook 

earlier this year for an extension of the Residents’ Priority Parking Scheme on 

Broadway West. 

The results were presented at a virtual Public Decision session on Monday 14th 

February 2022.  Because Cllr Andy D’Agorne (Executive Member for Transport) 

declared an interest, Cllr Paula Widdowson (Executive Member for Environment 

and Climate Change) considered the report.  The full report resident/officer 

comments and the decision notification can be viewed on the website.  

https://democracy.york.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=738&MId=12734  

The decision was taken to take forward a proposal to amend the Traffic 

Regulation Order to extend the R63 Residents Priority Parking Area to include 

properties No. 298, 300, 302, 304, 306, 308, 310, 312 and 314 Fulford Road. 

In line with the decision taken, we are now advertising a proposal to introduce 

Resident Priority Parking for the above mentioned properties. Notices have been 

placed on street and the proposal will be published in the The Press.  

I have attached a copy of the legal notice of proposals for your information with a 

plan for clarification.  The scheme will be enforced by entry signage only.  If you 

wish to make representation to the proposal, in support or objection, please write 

Directorate of 
 Place 
 
West Offices, Station Rise 
York 
YO1 6GA 
 
Email:highway.regulation@york.gov.uk 
 
Date: 8th July 2022 
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with details, to the Director of Economy and Place at the West Offices address, 

or by email to highway.regulation@york.gov.uk by the 29th July 2022. 

If no objections are received, we will implement the scheme as advertised.  If 

objections are received, all representations to the proposal will be included within 

a report for the consideration of the Executive Member for Transport and 

Planning at a Public Decision Session.   

Please email:  highway.regulation@york.gov.uk if you require any additional 

information. 

 

Yours faithfully 

D. Hobson 

Darren Hobson 

Traffic Management Team Leader 

Network Management 
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CITY OF YORK COUNCIL 
NOTICE OF PROPOSALS 

THE YORK PARKING, STOPPING AND WAITING (AMENDMENT) (NO 14/55) 
TRAFFIC ORDER 2022 

 
Notice is hereby given that City of York Council, in exercise of powers under Sections 
1, 2, 4, 32, 35, 45, 46, 53 and Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act, 1984 ("the 
Act") and of all other enabling powers and after consultation with the Chief Officer of 
Police in accordance with Schedule 9 of the Act, proposes to make an Order which will 
have the effect of: 
 
1. Introducing ‘No Waiting at any time’ restrictions in Chantry Lane Bishopthorpe on both 

sides including the eastern end of the road from the floodgate wall to a point 6.3 metres 
east of the said point. 

 
2. Re-defining ‘Residents’ Priority’ parking area thereby bringing within the R63 

(DANESMEAD ESTATE) zone the residential properties No. 298, 300, 302, 304, 306, 
308, 310, 312 and 314 Fulford Road. 
  

A copy of the draft Order, Statement of Reasons for making it and relevant maps can be 
inspected at the Reception, West Offices, Station Rise, York, during normal business hours.  
Objections or other representations specifying reasons for the objection or representation 
should be sent to me in writing to arrive no later than 29th July 2022. 
 
Dated: 8th July 2022 Director of Place 
    Network Management, West Offices, Station Rise, York, YO1 6GA 
   Email: highway.regulation@york.gov.uk 
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